SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of February 7, 2007
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Town Clerk Orval Schloemann, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Joseph Hubbard and Gary Hursey, Recorder Debbie Allsup and Attorney Alex Libell.
Others:  Patrick Netemeyer and Charles Bevirt
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES
Joseph Hubbard made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

AWARDING OF FOOD PANTRY ADDITION BID

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated he would like to have Pat Netemeyer speak next because of another meeting he must attend.  Netemeyer stated he has reviewed the bids from the four (4) lowest bidders and reported on the following:
He reviewed the bids from Custom Design, Inc., HS Contractors, Inc., Rite-Way Excavating, and Kruep Construction, Inc.  The largest difference between them was the heating and cooling unit.  Custom Design, Inc. bid included a 7,500 btu – 2 ½ ton unit and the other bids included a 9,000 btu – 5 ton unit.  The specifications stated the unit had to be able to maintain 70° all year long.  It was strongly suggested to use the larger unit.  Netemeyer stated the Custom Design, Inc. bid contained some references but he had never worked with them, he has worked with both HS Construction, Inc. and Kruep Construction, Inc. and the experience has always been positive.  The bid from Rite-Way Excavating contained no references and no one had any knowledge of their previous jobs.  The bid received from Kruep Construction, Inc. contained the most detailed information of all.  Netemeyer stated he would work with any contractor the Board approved. A brief discussion followed regarding the bid being awarded to the local contractor.  Alex Libell stated he had reviewed the documents from the State of Illinois and didn’t see a problem with awarding the bid to the local contractor.  A motion was made by Glenn Loyet to accept the bid from Kruep Construction, Inc. and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet stated at the last meeting on January 24th the Senior Committee discussed the next dinner on February 8th and the budget for the upcoming fiscal year beginning April 1st.  Once the Town Fund budget is approved, the Senior Committee will ask for approval of their planned activities.  Their next meeting will be on February 28th.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported the Youth Committee has received a letter from the Robotics Club requesting a donation.  Joseph made a motion to approve a $500 donation and seconded by Gary Ahle.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
In the next fiscal years budget the Youth Committee would like to increase the amount for the Cardinal Game since the prices have increased.
The Youth Committee decided to cancel the Skating Party due to low attendance and instead have a party at the YMCA for grades 4 – 8.  Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the transfer of $500 from (gl# 6546) YP-Skating Party to (gl#6593) YP-Events for funding of the party and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays. Motion Carried.
They would like to have the Fishing Derby during the month of June.  This will depend on the availability of the use of the Sportsmen’s Lake.

Received a letter from the O’Fallon American Legion Post 137 to sponsor the upcoming 2007 American Legion Baseball season.  Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve $750 to the American Legion and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

AFTER PROM
Gary Hursey stated he did not have much to report.  The entertainment for the 2007 After Prom will be different from the previous years.  He is hoping to have more modern activities with electronics.
PLANNING REPORT
None.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Glenn Loyet stated he will be attending the 25th Annual Township Topics Day in Springfield.  All trustees will be registered to attend the Spring Workshop on March 10th at the Four Points Sheraton in Fairview Heights.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
The Lincoln Trail Decorative Artists have submitted an application for use of the hall.  Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the request and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
Watson’s Office Supply has 23 folding chairs (regular $50) for $12 each and 2 bookcases (regular $150) for $45 each.  The chairs will be available for use in the meeting room when needed and may be loaned out on occasion.   Gary Hursey made a motion to purchase the 23 folding chairs and 2 bookcases and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None.
NEW BUSINESS
Angie Mertens will be here on Monday, March 5, 2007 from 9 a.m. to noon to aid residents in completing the Circuit Breaker forms.  She also scheduled the Flu Shot Clinic for Thursday, November 8, 2007.  The Visiting Nurses Association told Angie we had the largest turn out for the season and they look forward to coming out again.
Gary Ahle is having the office look into the possibility of having a Mobile Mammography Van at the Township in the future.  This would be available to the lower income residents.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $42,931.55
                   General Assistance               9,785.25
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
Gary Ahle presented to the Board a budget comparison worksheet for the Town Fund and General Assistance Fund.  This will be used to create the budgets for 2007-2008.
Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

                                                                           Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                           Orval H. Schloemann






    Town Clerk

